
AEPTO Meeting Minutes
Monday, October 15, 2018

In Attendance: 20
Executive Officers: President Jeff Turk, Treasurer Kim Jensen, Secretary/Spring Carnival/Hillcrest 
Labels Rachel Good
Committee Members: Art Reach/Spring Carnival Lynzee Harrison, Luce Labels Beckie Legeman, Pine 
Labels Stephanie Stevens
Luce Road ECLC Representation: Rena Haase, Emily Haelterman, Cassie Thelen, Cory Woodward
Hillcrest Elementary Representation: Kristie Hancock, Jana Hanson, John Helinski
Pine Avenue Elementary Representation: Tiffany Goffnett, Kim June, Heidi Kolb, Cody Nevins, 
LaDawn Shower
Parents Representation: Tiffany Goffnett, Natalie Short

I Call To Order:
Meeting called to order at 6:36
Corrections to minutes: Future meeting April 22nd is actually April 15th. Hillcrest Bookfair November 
12th-16th.

II Reports of Officers

A. Treasurer Kim reports on the budget. Emails have been sent out on how to get reimbursements. 
Pickups are at Hillcrest this year. General Assembly is the Magician performing this week. Hillcrest is 
now getting books instead of coupons.

B. President Jeff reports no updates to FunRun. Spring Break is March 25th-29th, back to school 
April 1st.

C. Luce Labels Chair Beckie scheduling pickups on Halloween afternoon, next contest in February. 
Dimes seem to be welcomed well.

D. Art Reach Lynzee many volunteers and new faces as well. Seems to be going smoothly, 
hopefully, everyone will stick around. Auto-pilot for the time being.

E. Carnival Chair Lynzee still looking for volunteers. Preferably two more chairs for setup and 
whatnot. UPDATE Mr. Woodward and Natalie have volunteered. Student Council needs more guidance, 
Scouts a more physical presence. Still deciding on a date, Friday, April 26th (?)

F. Bookfair speaking on behalf of Jessica through her email, Jeff reports Pine's will be Feb 18th-22nd 
and Luce's will be March 4th-8th. She is currently looking for volunteers. We are hoping for an 
electronic way to volunteer like last year.

III New/Continuing Business

A. Luce Rd in need of new laminator. It was proposed that the PTO could fund the new equipment and 
discussions were started with Schoolboard members.

B. Pine 5th grade visited Mystic Lake camp 14 or so years ago. Affiliated with YMCA. Safety procedures 
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are A+ Ties into the curriculum and team-based activities. Three days two nights, first group M-W and 
second group W-F with a slight overlap. Teachers are free, including Paras, Special Ed, Phys Ed. 18 
additional chaperones, estimating 1 adult per 8 students. The 40' swing $40 per kid decreased to $10 
per kid. Transportation quote is $17,756 with swing, $16,156 without swing. $42 per chaperone, if 
paid their own way would give us a small discount. ~viewed slideshow of camp with 360-degree 
photos~ (( http://www.ymcaoflansing.org/mystic-lake-camp/ )) Fundraiser needed? The motivation for 
individual student participation? $101 per child check from parents, not a ridiculous amount to ask, or 
a portion of it. May 6-10th. Possibly shirts for sale? Use some of the PTO savings cushions? PennyWars 
and Raffle? Going to November school board meeting to discuss. Hopefully confirmed within a month.

IV Adjournment

Call to end meeting before schools can deliver their updates due to time. Seconded. The meeting ends 
at 8:44 pm
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